
ARSON AND DESTRUCTION AT JUSTICE CENTER
PORTLAND, OREGON 

MAY 29, 2020

DETAILS
The FBI’s Portland Field Office is assisting partner agencies by asking for the public’s help in identifying 
the individuals who participated in criminal activity or may have been a witness to criminal activity 
inside the Multnomah County Justice Center on May 29, 2020. The Justice Center is located at 1120 
SW 3rd Ave, Portland, Oregon 97204.
At approximately 11:00 p.m. on that evening, several people broke windows near the northwest 
corner of the Justice Center where the Corrections Records Office is located. It is then believed 
that approximately 30 people entered the secured office space through the broken windows. Three 
Multnomah County employees were in the office at the time and fled to safety as the windows were 
being broken.
Some of those who entered the space damaged computer equipment and office furniture, damaged 
interior windows, and started fires inside the office. The Justice Center building is shared by Multnomah 
County and the Portland Police Bureau. Multnomah County houses several hundred adults-in-custody in 
this facility. Portland Police Bureau’s Central Precinct is also located in this building.
If you have any information concerning these individuals or this incident, please contact 
the FBI’s Toll-Free Tipline at 1-800-CALL-FBI (1-800-225-5324), your local FBI office, the 
nearest American Embassy or Consulate, or you can submit a tip online at tips.fbi.gov.
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